
Town of Cottonwood  
Town Council Workshop  

April 05, 2022 

 
Members Present: Mayor James Coachman, Michael Capehart, Angela Hackney, Kellie Free, Van 

Granger and George Stringer    

 

Members Absent:  

 

Mayor Coachman opened the meeting at 6:00 P. M.  Council Member Stringer lead the prayer 

followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Please turn off all cell phones. Meeting is being recorded.  

 

Cottonwood Ambulance & Rescue used  2,956 gallons of water for the month of March. 

 

Announcement that Cottonwood Volunteer Fire Department has been awarded $10,320.00 from 

American Rescue Plan. 

 

Approval to purchase  a drainage pipe for $1,400.00 from Southern Pipe.  Council Member Granger 

made a motion to purchase the drainage pipe for $1,400.00 from Southern Pipe. A second by 

Council Member Capehart and the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

Discussion on the addition to water department building. We had two quotes C Enterprises and 

Blue Deese. 

 

Discussion on proposal to paint pressure and scrape old paint off the outside of Town Hall and 

repaint with two coats. We only have one quote. 

 

Discussion on purchasing a generator for Town Hall. 

 

Council Member Van Granger wanted to discuss debris pickup. 

 

Colonel Jim Smith also has a sexual harassment prevention policy for mayor and council to read 

over that he himself wrote up. And approved it will be added to the handbook. 

 

Approval for the police department to purchase more tactical medical equipment and the Town will 

be reimbursed from another grant from Southeast Alabama EMS Council for $2,500.00.And also 

wanting to apply for a grant from RCD. Council Member Granger made a motion to approve for the 

police department to purchase tactical medical equipment and the Town will be reimbursed from a 

grant from Southeast Alabama EMS Council for $2,500.00. And wanting to apply for a grant from 

RCD.  A second by Council Member Capehart and the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

Mayor ask for a motion go into executive session at 6:35 Council Member Stringer made a motion 

and a second by Council Member Hackney. 

  

There being no further business to come before this meeting, there was a motion by Council 

Member Granger to adjourn executive session the meeting. A second by Council Member Stringer 

meeting was adjourned at 7:10 P.M.  ( The 1st motion, 2nd motion and time adjourned was given to 

the clerk the next day )  

 

 

______________________________                    ___________________________    

       James Coachman, Mayor                                      Augusta Welch, Town Clerk 


